                BARRISTERS PLACE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

                            2011 ANNUAL MEETING:  April 5, 2011

The Barristers Place Community Association (BPCA) held an annual general meeting on Tuesday, April  5, 2011, in the cafeteria of the Louise Archer School on Nutley Street.

President Russ Kuba called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  27 homes were represented on the meeting sign-in sheet.  Another 25 homes were represented by proxy.  A quorum was present.

Each attendee was given a copy of the minutes from the 2010 annual meeting as well as the 2010 budget and the proposed 2011 budget.

President Kuba introduced the Board members present:  Kent Bradford, Vice-President; Rich Ordeman, Treasurer; Andy Cassells, Secretary/Communications; and Michael Stepniczka.

President Kuba announced that he will not be a candidate for election to the next Board because of changes in his employment.  He urged all those present to consider volunteering for the next Board of Directors.

The minutes of the 2010 meeting were approved.

Treasurer Rich Ordeman reviewed the 2010 budget and presented the proposed 2011 budget.  Ordeman noted differences in entry lighting, tree maintenance, and grass cutting.   Adoption of the proposed budget was moved, seconded, and approved.  (Copies of the 2010-2011 budget are attached.)

OLD BUSINESS

Under the heading of  “old business”  President Kuba reviewed the completion of the BPCA “traffic calming” plan including the speed hump on Center Street and the chicanes on Abbotsford Drive.

Kuba announced that BPCA would again sponsor a community picnic.  The picnic will be held in September at a date to be finalized.  The picnic will be held on the Docket Lane cul-de-sac.

Kuba then reviewed the upgrade of the Lawyers Road entrance and the lower cost to the BPCA because of the new lighting installed.  Kuba also noted completion of the sidewalk along Lawyers Road into the Town of Vienna.

The next order of business was the new lawn maintenance contract for the BPCA.  It was explained that five firms responded to a RFP issued by BPCA and that, following discussion and review, the Board had awarded Community Landscaping a three year contract.  It was noted that the grass area along Abbotsford Drive was included in the new contract and that clean-up work was already underway by the contractor.

A copy of the proposed BPCA directory was circulated to the attendees.  The work on the directory was completed by resident Shelia Clarke.  Ms. Clarke received a round of applause for her efforts. There was discussion about whether or not the directory should be posted on-line but no decision was reached on distribution.

President Kuba announced the BPCA Yard Sale would be held on Ma y 21, 2011, from 9 AM until 1 PM.   BPCA will purchase newspaper advertising and place signs on the Abbotsford median.

A review of the block captain program indicated that only five residents had volunteered to serve as block captains.  Streets without a block captain are Upper Counsellor Drive, Upper Statute Lane, Verdict Drive and Deed, Witness. Sheriff and Judge Courts.  Kuba appealed for volunteers from those streets.

NEW BUSINESS

The floor was opened for new business.

One resident suggested that the chicanes had not reduced traffic on Abbotsford Drive. 

One resident wondered why BPCA could not get a “street sweeping” by Fairfax County.

Several residents wondered about plantings in the chicanes as well as plantings on the Abbotsford Drive median.  A brief discussion followed.  President Kuba appointed a beautification committee and residents Kent Bradford and Douglas Duncan volunteered to serve on that committee.

Several residents discussed traffic enforcement in Barristers Place.  It was noted that police had recently enforced the “stop” sign at Abbotsford and Center Streets.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS

President Kuba called again for volunteers to serve on the Board of Directors.  It was noted that without volunteers the BPCA might be required to hire a professional management firm to handle affairs.

Rich Ordeman explained the duties of various Board member.

Two residents then agreed to join the 2011-2012 Board of Directors.  The new Board members are Douglas Duncan and Nancy Korenkiewicz

With no additional business the annual meeting was adjourned.

Andy Cassells

Secretary
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